Shea MacDonough
My name is Shea MacDonough and I am 31 years old. I have Down Syndrome and am an advocate for adults with Down Syndrome. I talk to groups of people about disabilities, inclusiveness and discrimination.
When I turned 18, I went onto the electoral roll. This allowed me to vote. Then a few years later, I had myself taken off the roll because I thought I didn’t understand the voting system well enough. After this, I became very interested in current events and standing up for the rights of people with a disability. I wanted to have my say by voting. So, I asked to go back on the electoral roll. I really wanted to do this so that I could have my say regarding same sex marriage. I believe that gay couples should be allowed to get married.  

At first, the electoral roll office did not let me back on the roll. I was very angry. I got a letter from my doctor and sent it to them. Finally, I could go back on the electoral roll.  But it was too late for me to be included in the same sex marriage survey. I was very unhappy about this. But now I can vote and have my say in future elections. Like the 2018 Victorian State Election.
People like us, with disabilities, have a right to speak our own thoughts. I understand how voting works and why it is important. I have the right to vote just like everyone else.  
Voting is your chance to have a say and to make your voice heard. Being able to vote is your basic human right. Voting is your way to choose who will make important decisions that affect you. 
This is the time to learn about the political candidates you can vote for. Find out what they are promising and what they think is important. They can make changes that will either make your life better or worse. 

It’s your rights, it’s your life!
